
Minutes of the regular meeting of the Round Area Valley Municipal Advisory Council (RVAMAC) 

Held Wednesday, September 2, 2020 

Online by Zoom at URL 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81233910849 

 

The meeting was called to order by Presiding Officer Jessica Stull-Otto at 6:00 p.m. 
 
1.The meeting was attended by the following persons: 
 
Council members 
Dane Downing, Kathy Britton, Jessica Stull-Otto, Laura Betts, Lew Chichester 

Officials 
John Haschak, 3rd District Supervisor 

General Public 
Pat Sobrero, others unidentified 
 
2. The agenda as well as the minutes of the July 29th special meeting and the regular August meeting 
were approved by consensus. 
 
3. Supervisor update 
John Haschak advised that a Public Safety Advisory Board was approved by the Board of Supervisors, 
and that MAC board member Kat Willits participated in the development group creating the Board. 
 
4. The question was raised as to the legality of selling well water. Dane advised the Board that there is 
no regulation of use of well water in the state and thus any use, including sale, of such water is 
permitted. 
 
5. Supervisor Haschak reported on ongoing discussions with U.S. Cellular and himself, Sheriff Matt 
Kendall, State Senator Mike McGuire and representatives from the PUC regarding cell service problems 
in Round Valley and several Board members expressed concerns with the service.  Dane Downing moved 
to authorize Supervisor Haschak to refer to the Board discussion in future negotiations with U.S. 
Cellular. Motion passed by consensus. 
 
6. MOVE 2020 Draft Priorities List. 
Several revisions were suggested by meeting participants and noted by the Presiding Officer.  
 
7. Kathy Britton moved to table the remaining agenda items and adjourn early due to the August 
Complex fire. The motion was approved and the meeting was adjourned at 7 p.m. 

FOR MORE INFORMATION THE VIDEO OF THE MEETING ON ZOOM CAN BE VIEWED AT: 

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1-oYmcOwWnLdS-CUoRy1sknJApLxtog9d?usp=sharing 


